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Town of Auburn 
Highway Safety Committee 

November 20, 2019 
 

Committee Members Present:  Mike DiPietro, Chairman, Road Agent Mike Dross, Dan 
Carpenter, Dennis Vieira and Officer Karl Hanson 
 
Call to Order:  Mr. DiPietro called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
 
Police Report 
 
Officer Hanson reported during the past month there were 227 stops, 37 summonses, seven 
arrests and two motor vehicle arrests. 
 
Road Agent’s Report 
 
Road Agent Dross reported paving will be tomorrow, Friday and next week.  Plow trucks are 
getting ready and they are watching for black ice.  The cemetery stones were set at the Robie 
Cemetery and a big limb that came down was moved from Auburn Village Cemetery.  Line 
striping has been done. 
 
Road Agent Dross noted he is discussing ownership issues with the state on Hooksett Road 
from Old Candia to Rockingham Road. 
 
A resident complained at the November 18th Board of Selectmen’s meeting about water being 
drawn from the brook at intersection of Steam Mil Road and Pingree Hill Road causing safety 
issues and was directed to attend this meeting or send an email with suggestions.  It was noted 
no accidents have been reported as a result of drawing water at this location. 
 
Mr. Carpenter reported a large tree is blocking site distance on Lover’s Lane.  Sergeant 
Cashman is working with the Southern NH Planning Commission on the road audit applications 
for roads of concern to be considered by the NH Department of Transportation. 
 
New Business 
 
Mr. DiPietro reported a resident complained at the November 18th Board of Selectmen’s 
meeting about the all way stops installed at Steam Mill and Wellesley, as stops are not designed 
to reduce speed. 
 
Review October 19, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
 
Mr. Dross motioned to approve the October 19, 2019 minutes.  Mr. Vieira seconded the 
motion.  Mr. Vieira and Officer Hanson abstained due to absence from that meeting.   The 
vote was three in favor and two abstained, the motion was approved. 
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Adjourn 
 
Next Meeting:  December 18, 2019 
 
Mr. DiPietro motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:26 PM.  Mr. Vieira seconded the 
motion, with all in favor, so moved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nancy J. Hoijer, 
Recording Secretary 


